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MINUTES OF CUSTOMER SERVICES COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 11th APRIL 2024 IN THE OFFICE AND (REMOTELY VIA MS TEAMS)

Present:		
1. [bookmark: _Hlk79409625]Louise Gregory (Convenor) (Teams)
2. Teresa McNally (Office)
3. Margaret Baxter (Office)  
4. Adam Brown (Teams)
5. Sandy Hunter (Teams)

In Attendance:  	Linda McLaren, Director of Housing Services (Office) 
				Andrew Gibb, Director of Property Services (Office) 

1.0 RECORDING OF MEETING 

	RESOLUTION:  Committee approved that the meeting be recorded.

2.0 APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Shirley Ritchie.

3.0 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
[bookmark: _Hlk37836827]
There were no declarations of interest.

4.0 MINUTES OF CUSTOMER SERVICES COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON 8TH FEBRUARY 2024 

RESOLUTION:  the Minutes of the Customer Services Committee Meeting of 8th February 2024 were approved as a true record on a motion from Margaret Baxter                   and seconded by Adam Brown.

5.0 MATTERS ARISING FROM 4.0

5.1 Mar Street, Alloa
	The Director of Property Services updated the Committee that we still have no update. The contact from Scottish Power keeps advising us that they are speaking to their manager, but they still cannot provide us with an instal date.

[bookmark: _Hlk164089677]	COMMITTEE COMMENTS/DISCUSSION:  Teresa McNally commented that this is building up a case about the loss of income for the Association over several years now.  She was sure that SFHA would take this as a case study.

The Director of Housing Services advised that SFHA were involved previously. 

The Director of Property Services advised that he would get in touch with the contact from SFHA and the Chief Executive is going to raise this again with Keith Brown MSP.
	
	COMMITTEE COMMENTS/DISCUSSION:  Adam Brown enquired about the property and whether it was having an affect on KPI’s as it cannot be let presently.

	The Director of Housing Services advised that it was not classed as a relet void as it was a refurbishment, so it can be excluded from void rent lost and days. 

	We are paying Council Tax for the property as exemption is only for a certain period.

5.2 Housing Perks Discount App 
	The Director of Housing Services updated the Committee that it is hoped that the launch will be in the next few weeks.  

6.0 SCHEDULE OF CUSTOMER SERVICES COMMITTEE MEETINGS 

The Director of Housing Services advised that the only change for the Customer Services Committee is that the November meeting has been removed. 

RESOLUTION:  The Committee noted the Schedule of Customer Services Committee Meetings.

7.0 ABANDONED PROPERTY POLICY REVIEW 

	The Director of Housing Services summarised the key aspects of the report.

[bookmark: _Hlk164238472]The policy was last reviewed in 2021 and is subject to review every 3 years.  

The Director of Housing Services outlined the proposed minor changes along with the recommendation and highlighted section 6.0 of the report which was a table showing the changes.

Section 7.0 gave some information with regards to the number of abandoned properties and 7.2 showed a comparison of frequency of abandonments to other organisations.

COMMITTEE COMMENTS/DISCUSSION:  Teresa McNally enquired whether a shared tenant would be required to be re-housed if a property were abandoned.

The Director of Housing advised that the Association does not have to re-house the shared tenant, they would remain in the property as they are already the joint tenant of the property.

	COMMITTEE COMMENTS/DISCUSSION:  Teresa McNally enquired if the Association uses somewhere local to store contents of an abandoned property.

	The Director of Housing Services advised that we do not use a specific company however, if required we would contact local removal companies or places with storage containers for a quote. However, to date this has never been required. 

	Section 8.1 of the report showed a table of the financial implications for the 9 properties that were abandoned over the previous 3 years and noted that the high levels of costs incurred emphasises the importance of minimising abandonments.

	Appendix 1 showed the new policy with the changes from the table at Section 6.0.
	
	Appendix 2 showed the Equality Impact Assessment whilst reviewing the policy.

RESOLUTION:  The Committee approved the recommendation to the Board of the revised Abandoned Property Policy.

8.0 PLANNED MAINTENANCE POLICY REVIEW 

	The Director of Property Services summarised the key aspects of the report.

The policy was last reviewed in 2021 and is subject to review every 3 years.  

The Director of Property Services advised Committee that there had been few changes to the Policy and section 6.0 of the report was a table showing these. The main changes were removing information on SHQS that was no longer accurate, updating SHQS/EESSH requirements and updating an area of reporting to the Board.

The updated tracked policy was attached at Appendix 1 and a clean copy was attached at Appendix 2.

Appendix 3 showed the Equality Impact Assessment whilst reviewing the policy.

	RESOLUTION:  The Committee approved the recommendation to the Board of the revised Planned Maintenance Policy.

9.0 ALLOCATION POLICY REVIEW - CONSULTATION PROCESS 

The Director of Housing Services summarised the key aspects of the report.

The policy was last reviewed in 2021 and is subject to review every 3 years.

Over the past 3 years, through discussions with staff following feedback from applicants and partner organisations Section 5.1 of the report lists the main issues/items that are proposed for consultation and consideration.

The Director of Housing Services went over the consultation items proposed and the feedback that will be sought.

One of the consultation items was in relation to a letter from Paul McLennan, the Minister for Housing who had met with the Scottish Veterans Commissioner to discuss how landlords could help veterans leaving the forces, a copy of the letter is included at Appendix 1. 

The letter is encouraging landlords to give priority to service leavers when reviewing allocation policies and to include a specific question with regards to veterans on housing application forms so that data could be collected. 

In terms of priority just now, Ochil Views Allocation Policy gives a Gold Priority Pass when somebody leaves service accommodation and a certificate of cessation of entitlement to occupy service living accommodation is provided.  Priority is not awarded just because a person leaves the forces. Therefore, it is proposed to consult and seek feedback on if we should extend the Gold Priority Pass award to any person leaving the forces. 

COMMITTEE COMMENTS/DISCUSSION:  Louise Gregory enquired as to whether veterans already get priority as they are in the services.

The Director of Housing Services advised the letter is asking when reviewing allocations
to give priority to all service leavers as not all service leavers will be in tied forces accommodation. The Director of Housing Services feels that our current policy requires to be clearer. 

There was some discussion in relation to refusing a property and if suspensions were to be imposed for refusals, then there would need to be clear communication to applicants. This would be to advise in offer letters what is reasonable and what is not and about the appeal process.

The method of consultation would be a survey on our CX Feedback, and we will invite people to complete the survey by e-mail and those that are not paper free will be sent a letter inviting them to complete the survey. There will also be promotion on our social media pages and website.

The Director of Housing Services proposes that a full consultation outcome report will come to the June Customer Services Committee along with a draft Allocation Policy. 

Section 5.4 of the report highlighted the timetable.

COMMITTEE COMMENTS/DISCUSSION:  Teresa McNally commented that the five areas highlighted, apart from the letter from the Minister of Housing, have all come from staff comments and that should be looked at positively and the timetable sounds right.

COMMITTEE COMMENTS/DISCUSSION:  Louise Gregory enquired about the Consultation Items, “Date of Registration” and where it notes “Same Date of Registration,” where two or more applicants with equal priority applied on the same day, and they get registered with a number, was it a higher number if the other applicant applied later in the day.

The Director of Housing Services confirmed that was correct.

	RESOLUTION:  The Committee approved the revised Allocation Policy – Consultation Process.
	
10.0 RECHARGES POLICY REVIEW 

	The Director of Property Services advised that the review of the Recharge Policy was running a bit behind. It has been reviewed by the Tenant Scrutiny Group and some suggested changes and comments have been received. There has also been a staff working group set up and they have been through the process and looked at potential changes. There will be a further working group meeting to finalise this, and the intention is that the policy will come back to the Committee on 6th June 2024.

	RESOLUTION:  The Committee noted the deferral of the Recharges Policy Review.

11.0 COMMITTEE ATTENDANCE

	RESOLUTION:  Committee attendance to date of 91% was noted.

12.0 AOCB

	There was no other business and the meeting concluded at 6.40pm.

13.0 DATE OF NEXT MEETING:		6th June 2024




17th April 2024



Signed ……………………………………………. (Convenor)		Date ……………
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